

December 4, 1945

Mr. S. R. Morss R.D.3, Bradford, Massachusetts

Dear Mr. Morss:

This will verify your reception of WHCU on November 23, as contained in your letter of recent date.

I had no idea we could be heard as far away as Massachusetts, but one never knows.

We have a Hammerlund but haven't tried recently to see what we could pick up with it. A few years ago we used to experiment with it quite a bit.

Glad to hear from you and I'm sorry to have waited so long to answer. I've been taking the responsibility of checking our logs against any letters like yours, but quite often something comes up that forces us to put these letters back in favor of some other work more urgent to us, which is unfortunate for you boys!

Sincerely yours,

Mynette Long BOOKKEEPER